Minutes of the Annual Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday 12th May 2016 at 7.30pm

Apologies

Mrs Godfrey

Present

Chairman Mr Bust, Mr Paris, Mrs Herbert, Mrs Simmonds, Mr Bevans, Mrs Todd, clerk Mr P Rickett

Cllr Jackson and 2 parishioners

Election of Chairman and vice-chairman

Chairman – Mr Bust Vice-chairman – Mr Paris Both elected unanimously

Election of other officers

Christmas charities – Mr Bust and Mr Paris

Press – Mr Paris

Transport – Mrs Herbert

NALC representatives – Mrs Simmonds and Mrs Todd

Snow/flood warden – Mr Bust

Flag – Mr Bust

Crime reduction – Mr Paris

Internal auditor – Mrs Thompson

Financial officer – Mrs Rickett

Signing of the declarations

Minutes of the previous meeting were signed as a true record after a '0' had been added to the figures of the grant

Village Hall

A definite item needs to be suggested to natter @9 so that they can raise money for it, so ideas are needed

A meeting had been held to discuss the grant and get estimates ready if they are needed

It was agreed unanimously to disband the Village Hall Committee, meetings could be held if the need arose

Queen's Birthday Celebration

Mrs Simmonds thanked Mr Bust for the bonfire

It was agreed that it had been a good turnout, thanks were given to the Waggon for there support

The invitations were printed by Mr Paris and hand delivered by Mrs Paris – thanks to them

It was requested that it be minuted "the evening was an outstanding success and thanks to everyone who helped and thanks to the Waggon"

Mrs Paris has volunteered to organise a tea party on Sunday 12th June between 2 and 4 pm, followed by a Royal quiz in the Waggon at 7pm for 7.30pm. The PC agreed to help out up to £100 if necessary

Roads and hedges

The bridge over the dyke at St Helens Lane appears not to have been repaired, needs looking into

Cllr Jackson informed the PC of several things

NSDC are looking into the car registration for using the tip

Cormac will take over 1st July

There have been complaints that road work signage is going up to early or there is too much, the date on the Oxton Road closure keeps changing and leaves people confused by the diversion signs

The school sign on the approach from Edingley is awaiting an electric connection

Suggestions have been raised for methods of slowing traffic near Holme Lane – rumble strips/slow road surface – a petition from the majority of the village would be needed

Correspondence

Items circulated to cllrs

Tesco bags of help – Mr Paris will apply to see in anything is available for the allotments

Open Meeting

Nothing raised

Planning

Willow House School Lane – householder application for demolition of existing conservatory and erection of proposed two storey rear extension

Mr and Mrs Godfrey had asked if their plans could be looked at, but it was agreed that as they had only just been registered at NSDC and no dates had been set for decisions and no notices had been sent out and we did not have a set of stamped plans under due process they would be dealt with when received

Finance

Dog bin £109.20 Insurance £704.88

Agreed unanimously to pay

Items for the next agenda

Date of next meeting

Thursday 2nd June 2016 at 7.30pm (one week early)

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 8.45pm